COUNTY

/// STRATHCONA

February 16, 2016

Heather Bruce

Rescue 100 Horses Foundation
P.O. Box 92555

Sherwood Park AB T8A 3X4

Dear Ms. Bruce:

I would like to take this opportunity to follow up with you based on today’s phone
conversation. '

First, I would also like to acknowledge and thank you for your understanding as it
relates to the parameters within the policy that guides the funding program.
Specifically, as we discussed, SCIP policy GOV-002-030 states that the funds
“...shall only be used for events and/or goods that will occur/be spent within
Strathcona County.” As you noted during our call, the horses have since been
relocated to Leduc County where they can also be trained. We very much
appreciate you identifying this and recognizing this places your application outside
our program guideline. I will advise Council accordingly.

Please allow me to wish you every success in your new location and with the
valuable work you do to provide care and hope for these beautiful animals.

Rob Coon
Chief Commissioner
STRATHCONA COUNTY

cc: Roxanne Carr, MAYOR, Strathcona County
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